Bridge in the Time of a Pandemic
The Pandemic

The Corona virus pandemic started in the UK around March 2020.  The pandemic has prevented all normal social contact since then.  The incidence has gone up and down, with fewer cases in the summer months, though whether that will be repeated in future years is uncertain.  How long the disease will be around is also unknown.  The nearest analogy is the Spanish flu of 1918 which lasted about 2 years.  However, the plague which started in the 14th century lasted about 300 years.  The corona virus appears to mutate (like flu) and may mutate to a milder or more severe form and it is unknown yet whether current vaccines are effective, ineffective or partially effective against the mutations.  Most of the population aged over 50 and those with underlying serious health conditions should have had a vaccine by May this year.  It remains to be seen how effective this will be against the spread and incidence of the disease.
The Effect on Bridge
Bridge players are fortunate in that the game can be played reasonably well online.  The Manchester Online Committee has done extremely well in getting most tournaments played online and most clubs are now running online duplicates.
There are two platforms for online bridge BBO and RealBridge.  RealBridge supplies a nearer approximation to face to face bridge, but requires a better internet connection.
Future Events
Ideally bridge players would like to return to face to face bridge, although it is likely now that people are used to playing online that there will be a future demand for online tournaments.

It is desirable that we return to face to face events though this must be done carefully.  It is not worth risking people’s health for the sake of a card game.  In practice it is likely that people, especially those at risk from COVID, will only be willing to return to face to face play when their perceived risk is virtually zero.  i.e. either the disease has almost completely disappeared or the vaccine has proved to be very effective among the over 50s.

So, there is no point in Manchester organising face to face tournaments if few will turn up.

We can only monitor the situation as it unfolds, but we can make contingency plans.

The first event of the 2021-22 season is the Green Point Swiss Teams in July.  Then the League and Higson Cup start in September, followed by the Ben Franks pairs in December.

I doubt we will have enough certainty to plan for the Swiss Teams to be face to face in time, so it would seem prudent to assume that will be an online event.

League and Cup matches can be played either online or face to face.  It would be sensible to make online the default, at least for this season, so that those teams who are still unwilling to play face to face will be able to enter.

The Ben Franks pairs is a long way off, so hopefully we can make a decision about the format in the autumn.

We cannot insist on COVID vaccination for participants in face to face bridge as there is no vaccine passport and some people may have a contra-indication to having the vaccine or be under 50.

When face to face bridge returns we need to think about what protective measures are necessary at the venue, government advice will be available for analogous situations, though not specifically for bridge.  The EBU may provide guidance as well.
